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Mr Malone-Lee From: Dr J S Metters DCMO 
International, Prevention 
and Community Services 

Copies: Mr Canavan 
Miss R Pease 
Dr H Pickles 
Dr A Rejman 
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Thank you for your minute of 9 July. I am sorry for the delay to 
this reply but I had difficulty tracing a copy of Dr Gunson's 
letter of last Autumn to Mr Hart. A copy is attached which 
confirms his estimate of full year costs and £5.6m. 

While I agree the submission informing Ministers of the advice 
recently given by ACVSB must deal with the resource consequences 
of Hepatitis C screening, the fact is we did have prior warning of 
the likely cost. You will also be aware of the questioning 
Ministers have received about why this country has not yet moved 
on this form of screening when other countries have introduced it 
for the protection of recipients of donated blood. 

The question Ministers will have to address is the added 
protection of blood recipients against non-A, non-B post 
transfusion hepatitis weighted against the additional cost to BTS. 
Another factor in the equation is the potential for litigation 
from cases from non-A, non-B hepatitis who may claim that their 
illness could have been prevented if the BTS had introduced 
screening tests that are widely available in other countries. 

There is no easy answer to this but we 
Ministers the advice of ACVSB 
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NATIONALBLOOD TRANSFUSION SERVICE 

Ndtwel Dirctor: THE NATIONAL DIRECTORATE 
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Deputy Director (Administration): MANCHESTER MOO 7LP• 
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2nd October 1989 J 

IMr. G. Hart, 
Department of Health _ } 
Richmond House, 
Room No, 516, 41/L L 
79 Whitehall, 
LONDON. SWIA 29S 

Dear GRO-C 

Ai?X' CV TB TI G OF BLOOD DONATTO5 # 

As promised I an sending you a letter about this subject. 

It has- -been known for zany years that hepatitis can be 
transmitted by blood transfusion. There are several hepatitis 
viruses. Hepatitis A virus does not complicate transfusions. 
Hepatitis B virus was isolated during the late 1960s and tests 
for its presence in blood donations commenced in 1970 which 
significantly reduced the incidence of hepatitis B. However, 
it was found that a small number of transfusion recipients still 

• developed viral hepatitis. These were called, because the agent 
could not be isolated, non A, non B hepatitis (NANBH)

The viruses causing NANBH have defied isolation until in 
1988 the Chiron Corporation (USA) were able to reproduce part of 
the viral geneme by DA technology. They have called this the 
hepatitis C virus and have developed a test to detect the 
antibody to it, called the anti-HCV test. 
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Approx. 2.3 million tests at £1.70 + VAT 4,500,000 

Staffing costs: £20,000 per RTC 320,000 

Counselling and follow-up of donors: 
0.5 wte clinical assistant 300,000 
1 secretary 

Replacement of lost donors, say 500,000 

5,620,000 

Each RTC has been advised by me to put a bid in their 
1990/91 development programme. 

With kind regards. 

GRO-C 
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